MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 4TH EBRUARY 2015

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Alf Lee, Norman Bunford, Ray Metcalfe, Dave Harkins, Brian Bennett, Linda and Alan Spicer, Paddy Ramsey and John Robinson.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the November 2014 meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.

TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer said that membership now stood at 163 with 31 juniors and 59% living within the East Riding boundaries. Income had been £345 from memberships and expenses were £2134 from electrical work and Opus Energy. The club still remains in a healthy financial state after all bills have been paid.

EVENTS

There are no events in February, the first event of the year will be the Northern Ampdraggers Fast Electric Racing on 15th March.

The cancelled MYA regatta has not yet been rescheduled and the date for the summer series is in July and not June as advertised on the MYA website.

The President said that the event planned at Scampston Hall is yet to be confirmed but this event was as a result of his contacts through the Classic Car Club and confirmation is expected in March.

The Scale Captain asked if anyone wanted any other 'themed days' apart from the Naval Day as these can be incorporated into any Club Sunday.

The President has been approached by a member who will produce two chalk boards which can be used to advertise the 'order of the day' at Club Sundays and this kind offer was accepted. This will give members and visitors  an idea of any planned sailing schedule at each event.

There is an event in Lincolnshire (Model Engineering and Hobbies Show Spalding) to which some members will be going to display boats. This will be on 25/26th April and anyone interested should contact Ian Phillips for further information. Also the same group of members will be attending the National Model Boat Show at Coalville and once again Ian will have further details.

The Blackpool Show has a new venue for 2015 at Stanley Park which is at the southern end of Blackpool and is reported to be a far superior venue than the previous Norbreck Hotel.

The planned Northern Boat Show at South Shields this spring has been cancelled.

Thornwick Bay Modelling Weeks will be held from 25th April to 2nd May and 3rd to 9th October.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Gordon Basset asked for a small supply of small handouts advertising the club and it's website address so he can take them to shows. 

   Alf Lee                                                                                    Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                                (Secretary)

